
 

 

November 12, 2024 

 

To: Stoyan Bumbalov, Executive Director  
  Department of General Services  
  California Building Standards Commission 
 

From: Eric Driever, Principal Architect 

 Department of General Services, 

 Division of the State Architect 

 

SUBJECT: DSA-SS/CC change without regulatory effect California Mechanical and Plumbing 

codes.  

 

The California Division of the State Architect (DSA) is proposing to repeal the DSA-SS/CC 
banner in Title 24 Parts 4 and 5, except for Chapter 1 of these Parts. This banner is specifically 
reserved for alternative regulations related to structural safety for community colleges. DSA 
has not adopted any alternative regulations in Parts 4 and 5. This banner has been used in 
error by DSA when adopting these parts of the code. DSA seeks to rectify this by repealing 
these banners.   
  
This proposed change meets the requirements of the Administrative Procedure Act, Building 
Standards Law, and the California Administrative Code, Section 1-421(c) for a “change without 
regulatory effect” as it does not impose any new requirement for the design or construction of 
buildings and associated structures and equipment.   

 If you have any questions regarding this submittal, please contact me 

Sincerely, 

 

Eric Driever 

Principal Architect, Architectural Codes and Policies  

Division of the State Architect 

Eric.driever@dgs.ca.gov 

O: 916-443-9829 

C: 916-633-9855 
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